
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 16th December 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

With snow on Monday, it has definitely felt like 

Christmas this week!  The children clearly love 

playing with snow and enjoyed trying to make 

a snowman or two!   

 

 
 

The children have had a full-on week of 

festivities, particularly getting ready for the 

Christmas Fair on Tuesday.  They have baked, 

wrapped and made a multitude of items to 

sell.  The fair was a great success and the 

money that was raised will be used to pay for 

events for the children throughout the school 

year.   

 

 
 

I would like to thank all parents, staff and 

children for their donation and hard work that 

made this such a successful event and to all 

the companies that donated goods for the 

raffle.  A special mention to Andreia (typically 

known as Sophie’s mum) who baked up a 

storm of cakes and goodies for us to sell.  

Thank you for your kindness and support of the 

school. 

 
 

 
  

 

 

Christmas Parties:  The children had a lot of 

fun dressing up for Thursday’s Christmas 

parties.  The school was full of fun and cheer 

all day. 

 

Father Christmas sent some gifts:  The week 

was topped off with children watching a 

special elf performance and receiving a 

Christmas book to share with their families at 

home.  We do hope you enjoy them.  Phew!  

What a busy week. 

 

Nexus Academy application:  In other news, 

we have been informed that the academy 

order for the River Hill Federation to convert 

to academy status and join the NEXUS Trust 

has been approved. There are still some 

processes and official paperwork to be 

completed but the projected target date 

for conversion is the 1st of April 2023. We will 

continue to keep parents updated on these 

exciting plans. 

 

After School Wrap Around Care:  Magna 

after school club provider has applied for 

registration with Ofsted to enable them to 

run the after-school provision at RPS, but the 

process takes time.  In the meantime, the 

school will continue to provide an interim 

after school club for the month of January.  

This is a temporary measure only.  Please 

compete Magna’s expression of interest 

form using this link if you require after school 

care.  Click here. 

Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and 

Happy Holidays to all our families.  See you 

all on Wednesday 4th January.  Lisa HoS 

 
 

 

 

Click%20here.


 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Turtle Elizabeth For fantastic progress.  She has shown improved attention and 

behaviour for learning in class.  Well done and keep it up! 

Deliliah For her positive attitude when completing activities in class.  She 

will join in all activities enthusiastically and has made good 

progress as a result. 

Jellyfish Ollie Ollie has been trying so hard in phonics and has been practising 

his letter formation very carefully.  He has made lots of progress 

particularly with blending his words. 

Sapphire Sapphire is always willing to participate on the carpet, always 

willing to learn and has become much more resilient when 

experiencing disappointment.  Well done! 

Penguin Somto Somto has been a superstar all year.  If she is playing with friends 

or sitting on the carpet learning, she is always setting a great 

example to her friends.  Well done, Somto! 

Jude Jude has had a superb first term at RPS.  He has settled into our 

routines and with his new friends he can play new games or revisit 

old ones.  He has also displayed a huge appetite for knowledge 

impressing me and the other adults.  Congratulations Jude! 

Whale Gladys-

Martyna 

For making Excellent progress in her English writing and for trying 

her hardest at all times.  Amazing! 

Nandana For excellent learning and focus at all times and always wanting 

to challenge himself in his learning. 

Seal Jamie Jamie has worked incredibly hard in all subjects.  He has shown 

particularly good progress in reading and writing and has 

produced wonderful pieces of work about our topic the Fire of 

London.  Well done! 

Kodi Kodi always takes great pride in his homework.  It is always 

handed in on time and done to the best of his ability.  Keep it up 

Kodi! 

Coral Urrania Urrania recently joined RPS and has made very good progress in 

reading writing and maths already.  She has grown in confidence 

and is happy to tackle challenges with enthusiasm.  She listens 

carefully in lessons and applies the new concepts she has learned. 

Ayla This term Ayla has shown tremendous resilience in all areas.  She 

always gives 100% and never gives up even if she finds a task 

challenging.  Ayla is a kind and helpful member of the class and 

always has a smile for those around her. 

Effra Annabel  Annabel is a focussed learner, who wants to do the best she can 

in all areas of her learning.  As a result of her hard work, she has 

made fantastic progress in all subjects.  Keep up the hard work!! 

Reyaan Reyaan always wants to do his best.  He puts in 100% effort into all 

he does and enjoys learning.  Reyaan is always willing to help with 

jobs because he is so thoughtful.   

Walbrook  Roselyn Roselyn has made great progress in year 3.  She has been trying 

really hard with her handwriting and English pieces.  Roselyn 

always tries her best to use the prompt sheets and resources to 

help her when writing.  This has really impacted her writing in a 

positive way. 

Jayden S For his excellent attitude towards his learning.  Jaden always 

demonstrates what a positive learning attitude looks like.  He is 

incredibly resilient and always tries his very best.  Jayden always 

has a smile on his face and is continuously motivating and 

encouraging his peers. 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Starting Reception in 2023?  
 

If you or your friends have a child born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019, they will start 

Reception in September 2023. Parents can request a tour by contacting the school office. 

 

To help you make your choice for your child’s first steps onto their school learning journey, we have 

created a video of our Early Years learning environment for you.  Click here. 

 

Parents must apply online for Reception places.  The deadline for applications to be completed is the 

15th January 2023.  For more information about applying for a school please ready the Southwark 

brochure on our website. 

https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-

Brochure-2023-24.pdf 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ravensbourne Musa Musa has grown in his writing skills.  He is participating more in class and 

offering excellent ideas to help uplevel his writing pieces.  I am very proud 

of his progress and can’t wait to see what he achieves next. 

 Lemar Lemar has demonstrated a change from a fixed mindset to a growth 

mindset this term.  He has benefitted from this change particularly in 

English.  He is developing an engaging style, while accepting guidance 

with new strategies. 

Wandle Maqdis For being a positive presence in class, showing exemplary 

behaviour and being kind and respectful always. 

Mahad Improved attitude to his learning from the start of the term. He is 

now approaching learning with a can-do attitude and has made 

great progress as a consequence. 

Fleet Andrew Andrew is a leader and positive role model for all pupils.  He has 

incredible self-discipline and always gets his work done in a timely 

manner.  Andrew reads extensively for enjoyment and is a gifted 

writer. 

Amelia For her positive attitude towards every subject.  Amelia has 

become more confident in class and regularly contributes to class 

discussions.  Amelia strives to reach her full potential and 

generates neat and careful work. 

She has created many impressive home learning projects and 

shown a real flair for art.  Keep up the hard work! 

Thames Daniel  This Autumn term has been extremely rewarding one for Daniel as 

he has displayed great resilience in all areas of learning - 

particularly in mathematics.  His determination and dedication to 

success is commendable.  Well done! 

Zara Throughout this term, Zara has only ever displayed exemplary 

behaviour for learning which is marked by her genuine respect for 

her peers and adults.  Unfailingly polite she sets and excellent 

example for all. 

Lea  Rosianna Rosianna has worked very hard in writing and especially Maths 

making very good progress. She shows resilience when faced with 

challenges.  Well done!  Keep up the good work Rosianna! 

Rahma Rahma is new to our school and joined this year.  She is a very 

good role model for her peers and shows endurance and 

resilience in her work.  I am very impressed with your attitude 

towards your learning Rahma. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3XO1dkIzYmo&ab_channel=FrootesMedia
https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf
https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf
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Teacher:  Emily Bayjoo-Kassam 
 

Favourite Book:  The Jolly Christmas 

Postman By Janet and Allan Ahlberg  

 
This is a rhyming story about the jolly 

postman who rides around on his 

bicycle delivering letters to well-known 

story characters.  

 

He visits The Bears, Little Red Riding 

hood, Humpty Dumpty and even Father 

Christmas! At each house there is an 

envelope in the book to open and the 

reader can look at the letters, books and 

games that are sent in the post.  

 

I love how interactive and funny the 

story is. A family must have in any 

Christmas stocking! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
3rd January Inset Day/ staff training 

4th January Children return to school 

9th January  World Religion Day 

16th January Martin Luther King Day 

20th January  Hello Planet Workshops for 

years 3/4/5 and 6. 

23rd January  Ravensbourne Science 

Museum trip 

Lunar New Year! 

31st January  Effra class trip – Ancient 

Egyptians 

3rd February Year 6 Southwark Junior 

Citizenship workshop– 

Year 6 

7th February  Internet Safety Day 

Walbrook Class trip – 

Ancient Egyptians 

9th February Height and Weight Check 

Reception to year 6 

10th February  Break up for half term 

20th February  Children return to school 

21st February 

23rd February 

Diversity Role Models 

workshops 

23rd February  Inclusion Quality Mark 

Review 

27th February Year 2 mock SATs week 

1st and 2nd March  Parent’s Evening 

Week starting 6th 

March 

Year 6 Mock SATs 

8th March  World Book Day 

Week starting  

13th March 

British Science Week 

17th March Dress up as you favourite 

Scientist or science 

inspired costume 

21st March World Poetry Day 

 

Week starting  

27th March  

Poetry Week 

31st March Easter Bonnet Parade 

Achievement Awards 

 

Early school closure at 

2pm 

 

The Southwark Food Action Alliance is a 

resource for anyone who cannot afford to 

buy food or cannot access food by applying 

to crisis support, find ways to increase their 

money or by using local food banks, 

community pantries or low-cost food options. 

If you are unable to afford enough food, 

there is support available in Southwark.  

 

Free and confidential advice and support is 

available, including for those who are 

refugees, asylum seekers or have NRPF. There 

is also help to make sure that you're getting 

all the money that you are entitled to as well 

as vouchers to help pregnant women and 

parents of young children to afford healthy 

food. You can contact the alliance by 

completing the Southwark Community 

Support online referral or by emailing 

communitysupportalliance@southwark.gov.u

k or by Telephoning them on 020 7525 5000 

and choosing option 3. 

Thought of the Week 

The more you praise and celebrate your life, 

the more there is in life to celebrate. 

Oprah Winfrey 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Not sure what to do this holiday… why not 

take you family to one of the Tate galleries.  

They have lots of free family activities.  Click 

on the link below to find out what is on.   

https://www.tate.org.uk/visit/families-at-tate 

 

 

 
SNOWY JOY & THE GRIOTS This is no Ordinary 

Show! Oozing from the leaves of realistic, 

fantasy – SNOWY JOY (2019) written by Sade 

Fadipe and adapted for drama and 

musicality by Margaret Omoniyi is a truly 

cultural, festive, Storytelling experience for 

Families.  

Date: 17th Dec 2022  

Time: 3-5pm  

Adult only £5.00 / Child’s Ticket £2.50 Family 

Ticket (1 Adult & up to 3 Children) £10 

  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/snowy-joy-

the-griots-a-tale-of-kindness-refuge-tickets-

469863463267 
 

https://www.tate.org.uk/visit/families-at-tate
https://www.tate.org.uk/visit/families-at-tate
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/snowy-joy-the-griots-a-tale-of-kindness-refuge-tickets-469863463267
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/snowy-joy-the-griots-a-tale-of-kindness-refuge-tickets-469863463267
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/snowy-joy-the-griots-a-tale-of-kindness-refuge-tickets-469863463267


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        

  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                                                  

Learning With Parents (LwP) 

 

As parents you are your children’s first 

teacher.  Learning With Parents is a 

great interactive homework program 

that encourages mathematic learning 

through a range of practical activities 

around the home.  Children in 

Reception, Year 1 and 2 have access 

to this platform.  If you haven’t 

accessed the program with your child 

yet, please do.  Speak to your child’s 

teacher if you require any further 

advice or assistance.  

 

LwP are running their Winter Winners 

competition once more.  Please see on 

the right for what you need to do to 

get involved.   

I look forward to seeing who earns a 

certificate after the Christmas holidays.   

 

 

  


